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THE WHITE 11OUSE

WASHINGTON

August 3, 1983

Dear Don:

I just returned to my office and found
your note and the picture of me taken
at the CBS Tennis Tournament. I had

a wonderful time at the tournament and
appreciate receiving the picture as

a remembrance for my scrapbook.

Thank you again for your thoughtfulness.
With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Y/

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Donald D. Wear, dJr.

Vice President, Washington Affairs
CBS, Inc.

1800 M Street, N.W. Suite 300N
Washington, D.C. 10036
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.4 THE WHITE HOUSE

Mr. Lyn Nofziger
1605 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20009
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. LYN NOFZIGER

July 11, 1983

Michael K. Deaver
Deputy Chief of Staff
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I recently spoke to the California
Society of Certified Public Accountants
My host one night for dinner was a man
named Ron Elliott, who tells me that he
is an old friend and fraternity buddy of
yours. One of his partners was also at

the dinner and he also attended San Jose
State .« - & 7{.‘ £

In addition, within the last month I
have run into a woman who says she went to
high school with you at Edwards Air Force
Base, and also a woman in Florida who says
that she babysat for you when she lived in

Sacramento. I do not recall her name either.

All four of these people wanted to be
sure that I gave you their best regards, and

since I have not seen you anywhere I thought
I should pass them along.

Sincexely,

__.w/

Lyn Nofziger
LN/dm

1605 NEW HAMPSHIRE AVENUE. N.W. WASHINGTON. D.C. 20009 (202)332-4030

e

e
ree———" -

P —
e



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 3, 1983

MEMORANDUM TO JAMES A. BAKER, III
FROM: MICHAEL K. DEAVER (JV\

SUBJECT : White House Tour Cancellation

At 2:30 p.m., I met with Personnel of the East Wing to discuss
yesterday's situation which resulted in the cancellation of

a White House Tour for the members of the International Business
and Professional Women's Organization.

Attending the meeting were: Jim Rosebush, Chief of Staff, East
Wing; Rex Scouten, White House Usher, Gahl Hodges, White House
Social Secretary and Carol McCain, Director of the White House
Visitors Office.

The final responsibility rests with Carol McCain for all tour
groups and she accepted full responsibility.

I directed the following at the conclusion of the meeting:

1. My office will receive each morning a copy of the
Daily Tour Schedule.

2. A written apology from Mrs. McCain to the President
of the International Business and Professional
Women's Organization.

3. A new written procedure in the East Wing for schedule

changes effecting all tours to be instituted
immediately.

cc: James Rosebush



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 3, 1983

Dear Y. K.:

I just want to thank you for the wonderful
dinner and lunch you hosted for my staff
when we were in Hong Kong. I can't tell
you how much the evening on the yacht
meant to them and to me.

Mike McManus from my office will be getting

in touch with you regarding the President's
trip.

Again, thank you for all your kindnesses.

Siﬁcerely,
?/fv (
MICHAEL K DEAVER

Assistant the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Sir Y. K. Pao

World Wide Shipping Group
World Shipping Center
l6th Floor

Harbor City

7 Canton Road

Kowloon, Hong Kong



THE WIII'TE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 3, 1983

Dear Mr. Holden:

I received your July 19th letter when
I returned to my office after a trip
for the President. The dinner to
honor Margaret Brock who has worked

so hard for the President and the
Republican party sounds like a won-
derful idea. I have taken the liberty
of forwarding your letter to Fred Ryan,
Director of Scheduling. We will be
discussing this request soon and you
should expect to hear from Fred. .

Thank you again for bringing this
to my attention.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Glen A. Holden
Chairman of the Board
and President
Security First Group
Post Office Box 92193
Los Angeles, CA 90009
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GROUP

Security First Group, Inc.

Security First Life lazurance Company :
Sacurity First Financial, Inc. P
Security First Capital Corporation :
Security First Investment Managermant Corporation

Glan A. Holden
Chairman of the Board
and President

July 19, 1983

Mr. Michael Deaver

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:
ttle soi4 that he spoke with you last weekend concerning
I dinnee in honop of Mes. Haijaret Martin (George C.) Brock-

e
in
e Prosident could’a]SQ%aLtenQJ

at whicn tim¢'th
I also mentioned this to Judge Clark on the occasion when Margaret and ‘
I co-hosted a dinner here in Los Angeles honoring Bill and, therefore, .
will take the privilege of sending him a copy of this Tletter. *

Margaret Brock would have few, if any, peers in her support of the

Republican Party or as a community leader, especially in Southern

California. I have attached to this letter just a brief background on v
Margaret, much of which you know as well as does the President. =
President Reagan, of course, is very familiar with Margaret's value .,
to the Republican Party, to many candidates, as well as to other 4
numerous charitable and educational institutions. b

I have worked closely with Margaret on political and charitable
events for several years, and on many occasions people have asked i
that she be the honored guest at a dinner to raise funds for some
worthy event. Margaret confided in me that she is reluctant or
embarrassed to ask her friends to make contributions honoring her;
but, Margaret, more than any other person I know, deserves to be
honored by those of us whom she has encouraged to work and donate
to political and charitable causes.

I, therefore. have planned a dinrer whereby those who have shared:- :
with Margaret in her endeavors can honor her, but not be asked to- f
donate money;- - and; yet-at the same time; *He affair would benefitr -
an impertant e ducat1ona1 institution in which “she and-the _President’

hold a high regapg}

Craria COORT. (213) (56-2474
srafa 9009, Te cxc O 4202240

270 Avonis of the Dlars, Sudte 1930, Los Anae
Adliess teplies o PO Box 82193 Los Annch
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Here is the plan:

1.

HONOREE: MARGARET MARTIN BROCK

We will produce an interesting, professionally done, film
presentation of Margaret's active Tife and the important
achicvements that she has and is accomplishing.

DATE

The dinner to be held in October or November on a date when
President Reagan could hopefully be expected to attend, even
if for a short part of the evening.

LOCATION

The dinner would be held in our hcme at 333 Bel Air Road, in

Los Angeles about 500 feet from the Fast Gate to Bel Air. The
house is surrounded by a high brick wall and we have a surveillance
and security system.

BENEFITING PEPPERDINE UNIVERSITY/AMERICAN HUMANICS DEPARTMENT

I would make a contribution to Pepperdine University and its
American Humanics Department in honor of Margaret which would
net $50,000 over and above the cost of the dinner party.
Therefore, there would be no contributions expected of anyone
and yet, Pepperdine Unjversity's American Humanics Department
would receive at least $50,000 over and above the expenses of
the dinner from the Glen A. Holden Foundation.

GUEST LIST

Invitations would go to 400-500 people whom Margaret would
identify as those people who over the years have shared with
Margaret in support of the same political and charitable causes.
[ am sure the guests would include one of the most auspicious
groups ever sitting at one dinner together and all of the same
political and moral persuasion as our President.

Please call me as soon as you can give me any comments on this important
prOJeLt

S1ncere1y

A

Holmes Tuttle
Judge Bill Clark

ccC:

P.S.

I

Mrs. Brock's background will follow under separate cover.

Enclosures
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GLEN A. HOLDEN

BUSINESS Security First Group ‘r{gai
ADDRESS: 1800 Avenue of the Stars
Suite 1400
l_os Angeles, California 90067 ”
Telephone: (213) 556-2474 3
Telex: 910-4590-2640 ‘
2
RESIDENCE: Bel Air, California
PIiZRSONAL Graduated - University of Oregon 3
INFORMATION: Bachelor of Science
Insurance and Finance E ‘
gl
Married - Gloria Ann McClintock

Graduated, University of Oregon,
Bachelor of Arts, Education

Children - Glen, Jr. F
Graduate, University of Virginia o
- Georgianne b
Graduate, Pepperdine University L
- Geannie Annette, Stevens College
\
BUSINESS Agent and Agency Supervisor - (1951 -1956) o
PROFILE: Connecticut Mutual Life

General Agent - (1956 - 1963) National Life Insurance
Coimpany of Verinont, Montpelier, Verment

President and Director (1964 - 1973) of The Variable

Annuity Life Insurance Company (Valic) Houston,
Texas

Valic is the company that piocneered the variable :
annuity product in the United States resulting in )
most major life insurcnce companies adopting

variable annuities or other equity products as

important lines.

Valic's great success during this period caused *
the ucceptance of these new variable and fixed
cnnuitiecs to build premiums and assets which '
loday total nearly $3 billion. b



Present:

PROFESSIONAL
ORGANIZATIONS:

Present

Past

CIVIC AND CULTURAL
ACTIVITIES:

Present

President, Chief Executive Officer and Chairman of
the Board (1973 - present) of Security First Group and
all of its subsidiaries which are headquartered in Los
Angeles.

Secuirty First has successfully pioneered the sales of
insurance products through major stock brokerage
firms and has become the prominent leader in this
field. Security First Group has produced insurunce
company assets of over $2 billion and is now producing
insurance company assets at over $40 million per
month.

*Association of Advanced Life Underwriters - [Founding
Board of Governors :

*Association of Private Pension and Welfare Plans, Inc.

*General Agents and Managers Association

‘LLife Insurance Association of America

‘Life Underwriters Association of lLos Angeles, Inc.

‘Life Underwriters Political Action Committee

‘Natienal Associational Association of Life
Underwriters

‘National Foundation of Health, Welfate and Pension
Plans, Inc.

*American Life Convention

‘LLife Insurance Agency Management Association,
(LIAMA) - Equity Marketing Committee Member
"Million Dollar Round Table

*American Art Council

"American Humanics Foundation - Vice Chairman Board
of Directors

‘California Cultural Commission - Vice Chairman Board
of Directors

“Century City Civic Council, Los Angeles

‘Century City Chamber of Commerce

l_os Angeles Ballet - Founder, Chairman, Trustee Board
"l.os Angeles Chamber of Cormmerce

"LLos Angeles County Museum of Art - President's Circle

2.
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POLITICAL
ASSOCIATIONS:

Present

Past

SOCIAL

ORGANIZATIONS:

"Music Center of Los Angeles County - Founder
‘Newcoren Society

"The Hugh O'Brian Youth Foundation - Board of Trustees
‘Pepperdine University

“Town Hall

‘Alley Theatre Development Committee, |louston
‘Founder, Fountain Village Restoration Committee,

Portland, Oregon

‘I'louston Chamber of Commerce
‘Houston Musceum of Fine Arts
‘’ast  Chairman, Business Division, United Good

Neighbors, Portland, Cregon

*Sam Houston Area Council (Boy Scouts of America)

Member, Fxecutive Board

‘Republican National Finance Committee 1978-1983

Chairman, California Eagles, The National Program
for Major Donors

‘Republican Senatorial Trust Cormmmittee, 1978-1983
‘Republican Congressional Leadership Council Founding

Member

‘Golden Circle of California - Co-Chairman - Major

Donors Program

‘California Repubiican Party

*California Lincoln Clubs

‘President's Council for International Youth Exchange
‘Presidential Trust

‘Finance Chairman
"State Republican Central Comimittee, Cregon

"Arlington Club, Portland, Oregon

*Atrium Club, New York

‘Birnam Wood Golf Club, Santa Barbara
*California Yacht Club, Los Angeles

"Century West Club, Los Angeles

*Georgetown Club, Washington D.C.

‘La Quinta Country Club, Palm Desert, California
‘Los Angeles Couniry Club, Los Angeles

"Palm Beach Pclo & Country Club, Palm Beach, Florida
"Pisces Club, Washington D.C.

"Regency Club, I_os Angeles - Board of Governors
"University Club, Housten, Texas

‘World Trade Club, New York

-3-




OTHER:

“‘United States Polo Association - Governor

"Fairfax Hunt, Virginia

"Housten Livestock Show & Rodeo - Life Member
‘Palm Beach Polo & Country Club, Florida

"United Hunts Racing Association

*Virginia Gold Cup Association

‘Rancheros Visitadores

‘Beta Theta Pi Fraternity

‘Beta Rho Alumni Board of Trustees - Past Chairman
‘Beta Alumni Association - Past President

‘United States Horse Calvary Association - Honorary

Trustee




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 3, 1983

Dear Logan:

I appreciate your quick turn around
on the request for your Secretary's
schedule for August, September and

October. I have sent it up to

Fred Ryan, Director of Scheduling.

sO we can begin coordination.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Logan H. Sallada

Directoxr, Executive Secretariat
U.S. Department of Transportation
400 Seventh Street, W.W.
Washington, D.C. 20590
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400 Seventh St., S.W.
?r(S:nDs:%g:LT::\“ of Washington, D.C. 20590
Office of the Secretary i
of Transportation o

w28 (2,

e

MEMORANDUM TO: Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Per the request at your meeting of July 14 on the Presidential
Surrogate public appearance program, attached is a copy of
Secretary of Tramsportation Dole's confirmed schedule for August,
September and October.

Charlotte Ellis, Special Assistant to the Secretary, and I will be
coordinating this project on behalf of the Secretary and look forward
to assisting your efforts wherever possible.

As you develop the plans for the two-day appearances the Secretary
hopes that we will be able to schedule several appearances and
different modes of presentation during each monthly trip, e.g., a major
address, local television talk show interview and participation in a
local public event for example.

Please let us know how we can be of further assistance.

With best wishes. (;f? i;lﬁ?

Logan H Sallada

Attachments ,
Director, Executive Secretariat

ccs

Craig Fuller
Fred Ryan
Mike Baroody
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 3, 1983

Dear Dick:

Thank you for your recent note enclosing
the edition of the environmental newspaper.
I was very impressed with the writing

and will definitely keep it in mind for
future reference.

Thank you again for following up on our
discussion of last month.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Dick Cheney
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON ' tbz Qﬂnitth étattﬁ

-~ f Repregentatives
IGTON, D.C. 20515

Mr. DEaver: ; 29, 1983

1'11 write a little note
of thanks to Cong. Cheney.

Gail

recent edition of a
aper published in Wyoming
v e topics we talked about.

‘“> .ssion over breakfast a

toss it into your
iece by Angus Thuermer
and he is a talented

gney
of Congress

The Honorable Michael Deaver
Assistant to the President
The White House

Washington, D.C. 20500

Enclosure



THE WIITTE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 3, 1983

Dear Mike:

I just returned from the Far East and

found your letter awaiting me. I, too,
enjoyed our morning meeting last month.

I have forwarded your letter to Fred Ryan,
Director of Scheduling. He will get back

to you regarding the President and Mrs. Reagan
attending either the Eagle or the President's
Club events.

Thank you for bringing these events to
our attention. I am sure you will be
hearing from Fred soon.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

IRV,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Michael Curb

Chairman

Republican National Finance Committee
Dwight D. Eisenhower Republican Center
310 First Street

Washington, D.C. 20003
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 4, 1983

Dear Gordon:

I have received your note of July 25th
inviting Carolyn and me to the gala
dinner-~dance you are assisting to host
to honor Gayle and Pete Wilson on the
occasion of Pete's 50th birthday.

We greatly appreciate being invited
but unfortunately we will be on vaca-
tion at that time.

Again thank you for including us.
With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Gordon C. Luce

Chairman of the Board

and Chief Executive Officer

Great American Federal Savings and Loan
Association

600 B Street

San Diego, California 92183



THE WHITE HOUSE
~ WASHINGTON

Mr. Deaver:

Do you wish to attend this
party in San Diego August 23rd.

/’

Yes No




Great Ameri Federal
SAVINGS AND LOAN ASSOCIATION

600 B Street » San Dicgo, California 92183 « Telephone (619) 231-6000

GORDON C. LUCE
Chairman of the Board
and Chief Executive Officer

July 25, 1983

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President and
Deputy Chief of Staff

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:
On Tuesday, August 23rd, our mutual friend, Senator Pete

Wilson, will be returning to San Diego to celebrate his 50th
birthday.

To help Pete and Gayle commemorate this special occasion ‘
a dinner-dance is being held in their honor in the Champagne
Ballroom of the Sheraton-Harbor Island Hotel.

As one of Pete's distinguished friends, our committee has
asked me to extend an invitation to you and your wife to
be our guest for this gala event. We are hopeful that your
schedule will find you in Southern California on August 23
and you will be able to join us for this memorable celebration.

Please contact Karolyn Dorsee at (619) 232-7181 with your \\
response. She will be delighted to assist you with the details. '

I know how pleased Pete would be with your attendance and
we look forward to hearing from you soon.

Best pegards, ‘ ‘
Gofdon C. Luce ’ ‘ !

GCL:cpf |
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THE WHITE HOUSE N P

WASHINGTON

Augqust 4, 1983

Dear Paul:

Thanks for your kind letter. I was happy to hear that you
accepted the President's invitation to join the new Advisory
Council on Private Sector Initiatives. The luncheon was
only the beginning.

You know first hand how much this program means to the
President as expressed through his sincere interest in you
and Providence-St. Mel.

Hopefully, with your guidance we will soon be seeing addi-
tional "Providence-St. Mels" developing in other cities.

You and your colleagues on the Advisory Council have a great
opportunity to carry the challenge of the President to
others across the country. As always, you never cease to
inspire me -- I plan on sharing the information about the
gifted youngsters program with the President and Secretary
Bell, knowing they will be most interested to hear what you
are doing.

Additionally, thank you for the article by Mr. Stone. Did
you hear he is also teaching P.M.A. to the White House
Private Sector Initiatives staff? No stopping all of you
now!!

All the best and I look forward to seeing you in Washington
again soon.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Paul J. Adams III
Principal

Providence-St. Mel High School
119 South Central Park
Chicago, Illinois 60624



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

SUGGESTED DRAFT LETTER TO PAUL ADAMS

Dear Paul,

Thanks for your kind letter. I was happy to hear that you
accepted the President's invitation to join the new Advisory
Council on Private Sector Initiatives. The luncheon was only the
beginning.

You know first hand how much this program means to the President
as expressed through his sincere interest in you and
Providence-St. Mel.

Hopefully, with your guidance we will soon be seeing additional
"Providence~St. Mels" developing in other cities. You and your
colleagues on the Advisory Council have a great opportunity to
carry the challenge of the President to others across the
country. As always, you never cease to inspire me -- I plan on
sharing the information about the gifted youngsters program with
the President and Secretary Bell, knowing they will be most
interested to hear what you are doing.

Additionally, thank you for the article by Mr. Stone. Did you
hear he is also teaching P.M.A. to the White House Private Sector
Initiatives staff? No stopping all of you now!!

All the best and I look forward to seeing you in Washington
again soon.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff
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PROVIDENCE-ST. MEL HIGH SCHOOL

19 South Central Park @ Chicago, lllinois 60624 o  (312) 722-4600

July 20, 1983

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver

Assistant to the President MM
Deputy Chief of Staff

The White House

Washington, D.C. 20050
Dear Mr. Deaver:

It was a privilege to have been with you for the first meeting of the President's
Advisory Council on Private Sector Initiatives. | was tremendously energized by
the day and look forward to the challenge that lies before us.

Along those lines, I would like to share with you some preliminary information that
has come to my attention--programs and ideas which strike me as germaine to our study.

First of all, on the home front, at Providence-St. Mel we have begun a summer enrichment
program for gifted youngsters (grades 4-8) from the Chicago Housing Projects and low-
income areas. Through a major challenge grant secured for this program we are able to
offer 146 bright young people an educational challenge that would otherwise not have been
possible for them, It is extremely rewarding to see, in this one instance, what private
sector initiatives can accomplish.

Additionally, I have sent inquiries to several individuals and businesses with whom I am
acquainted in the hope that ideas and responses will be generated. This input should be
helpful as some initial "food for thought" for the Private Sector Council.

Finally, I am enclosing a copy of an article which W. Clement Stone shared with me last
week. This article will be published in the September issue of SUCCESS Magazine, but

Mr. Stone has graciously agreed to let me share it with you NOW. I found it both uplifting
and challenging.

Mr. Deaver, I look forward to working with you on this important task. Of course, I welcome
any comments or ideas you may have. And anytime you are in Chicago I hope that you will
give me a call. You might be interested in seeing Providence-St. Mel with a view towards
what private sector involvement has done here,

Cordially,

s

Paul J. Adams III
Principal



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 4, 1983

Dear Doug:

Thank you for sending me your resume. As of
yet we have not started to interview for the
position in the First Lady's office. However,
when we actually begin to interview we will
submit your resume for consideration.

Thank you for writing.

Sincexrely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Willard D. Campbell
3117 Chain Bridge Road, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20016
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Willard D. Cnmphc“,Jr. « ]
August 1, 1983 : Afﬁ;;{:! 24
HONORABLE MICHAEL K. DEAVER v
DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF .
THE WHITE HOUSE 3.
4521 DEXTER STREET, N.U. N0

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20007
Dearn Michaelt,

Amid youn busy schedule with Zhe President and Mns. Reagan,
please neview the enclosed resume in application forn Mns.
Reagan's Chief of Staff position.

A negulan contrnibuton to Citizens forn the Republic and a
volunteen at Reagan-Bush Headquantens with nelated fundraising
duties (Prefude to Victorny Dinnens), 1 was among the §inst
group of people to pernsonally welcome Govennor Reagan Lo
Washington, D.C., at a fundraisen ($1,000) in the Madison
Hotel in eanly 1980.

My education focused on adverntising, and 1 was Protocol Officen
in the U.S. Airn Fonrce stationed with the U.S. Embassy and
Amendican Consulates in Tunrkey. Lee Annenbeng <n 1981 Ainten-
viewed me forn the position of U.S. Assistant Chief of Protocol -
the White House Listed me in the top four final candidates.

Michael, thank you for youn time and thoughts.

Looking forward Lo hearing from you, I nremadin,

Best Regands, your nedlghbon,
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 4, 1983

Dear Senator Mattingly:

On behalf of the President thank you

for your letter of July 7th
that release of photographs
tion on Soviet chemical and
weapons activities could be
Although I have been out of
these last few weeks I know
are being taken.

suggesting
and informa-
biological
helpful.

the country
that actions

Thank you again for writing to the
President.
With best wishes,

Sincerely,>

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President

Deputy

The Honorable Mack Mattingly

United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Chief of staff



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Auguét 2, 1983

MEMORANDUM FOR MIKE DEAVER

FROM: KEN DUBERSTEIN ﬁd‘ 0'

SUBJECT: Reply to Senator Mattingly/
. Declassification of Information

Mike, you along with Judge Clark and others, were "pulsed" by
Senator Mattingly to be sure we had his attention regarding his
letter to the President. (Attachment 1)

On July 15, Senator Mattingly was provided extensive information
about Soviet chemical warfare activity, together with the attached
letter telling him ". . . it won't be easy, but we i.th you

and are proceeding. . ." ~

No further response is due fr ﬁ/;;;Mexcept perhaps to acknowledge
Mattingly's letter and tell Him that even though you've been oyt
of the country you know actyon has been taken. (Attachment 2

Attachments: 2



« Macw MATTINGLY
L >
GEORGIA

, g(” j UNITED STATES SENATE
N .
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20510

! July 7, 1983

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver W

Deputy Chief of Staff and

Assistant to the President
The White House .
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike: Zﬁ

I wanted you to have a copy of the letter I have sent
to the President urging his immediate and personal attention
to my proposal calling for the declassification of _
information relating to Soviet chemical warfare activities.
I hope I can count on your support for this initiative.

T s

; V Sincerely,

M

‘ “‘%D«w.«
L -



Attachment 2
THE WHITE HOUSE - _ hd

WASHINGTON

July 19, 1983 ..

Dear Senator Matfingly:

On behalf of the President thank you for your letter of July 7
suggesting that release of photographs and information on Soviet
chemical and biological weapons activities could be helpful in
obtaining approval for our chemical weapons program request.

We are in the process of determining on a priority basis what can
be released publicly. In the interim, we hope the information
delivered to you on July 15 proves to be useful. ’

Sincerely, :

(etloore. Ca__

The Honorable Mack Mattingly
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. - 20510



MACK MATTINGLY
. G;oncm

Attachment 1

-

~ UNITED STATES SENATE
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20510

July .7, 1983

The President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

~The recent action taken by the House of Representatives
in deleting from H.R. 2969, the FY 84 Defense Authorization
bill, certain production funds that had been requested by you
for the initiation of a chemical weapons protective and
retaliatory program emphasizes, in my view, the importance of
undertaking an immediate review and declassification of all
appropriate information held by our government that pertains
to the activities of the Soviet Union with the research, .
development, testing, production, transfer and/or use of
chemical, biological and toxin weapons.

It is apparent to me that the chemical weapons program
that you wish to initiate and that I believe is wvital to our
national security will not be funded by Congress unless the
American people have an opportunity to assess the data on
Soviet activities.

An informed public would not only be a key factor in
securing the necessary funds for chemical weapons production
but would also be a significant asset during the current
nuclear "freeze" debate and with your efforts to obtain true
arms reduction agreements with the Soviets.

Just as you decided several months ago that a similar
review and declassification process involving photographs and
information relating to Soviet activities in the Caribbean
would advance U.S. interests, so I believe that a similar
process applied to Soviet chemical, biological and toxin
activities would significantly enhance the chances of success
for the efforts being made by you to secure the peace through
a position of strength..

Please give this matter your immediate and personal
attention. Your action on this proposal could well be crucial
in achieving the goals that I know you and I share.

Sincerely,

Mt hz’zéf;g



